Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Multiworks
Wednesday October 17, 2012 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Louise Slater, Rochelle Warren, Chris Perry, Richard 
Temple, Jeff Fechter, Jeremy Norman, Jenny Dennis

1. Call the meeting to order – Louise called the meeting to order at 7:03
2. Minutes of the last meeting – September 19, 2012 minutes were reviewed prior to attending as they had been emailed to the executive before hand.  Gerald Durocher is looking after signs this year.  Rochelle moved to adopt the minutes.  Chris seconded. Carried.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Karyn had provided a balance sheet as of October 14, 2012 which was reviewed by the executive.  No discussion other than it was noted that we have more income than this time last year, because the required fees for registrations have pretty much been all collected.  Richard moved to adopt the balance sheet as presented.  Jeff seconded.  Carried

New Business



Transfer requests– The committee had a discussion around whether to let a 
player have a release form so that he can play in another community.  After a 
lengthy discussion around the circumstances, the committee decided to allow 
the player to have a release.
4.
Old Business

Midget Try Out Fees – It was reiterated that try out fees for any division is the 
$100 that the executive had voted on in the August 20, 2012 meeting.

Registration Fees – With the exception of a few players from the bands, we have 
collected at least ½ registration fees for all players.

Criminal Record Checks – Please be sure that all coaches, managers, AND 
treasurers get a criminal record check this year.  Our deadline is still November 1, 
2012…try to have them in by this date if you can. If someone had gotten a record 
check for the summer games this past summer, we can use this one.

Coaches Clinics – Richard provided dates of when some clinics are.  November 
17th and 18th.  The pre-novice coaches should go for the coach stream right away.  
Chris can put this information on the website so that it’s easy to find for everyone.  
No one will come to Meadow Lake to do a coach’s clinic due to the bad turn out 
in the past.  We have lots of coaches who need and want to take these clinics.  
Richard will check to see if maybe next year we can get some clinics here.


Budget – tabled for next meeting.


Xerox Machine – Karyn cancelled our contract with Xerox on the machine 
currently in the MLMH office as of October 20, 2012. A 4 in 1 unit was 
purchased for $332 and is currently in the MLMH office for people to use.


Raffle Tickets – Jeff updated the committee on the tickets.  He figures they 
should be ready this Friday October 19, 2012.
4. New Business

Fundraising – There is information on how teams need to handle 
fundraising…this is in our current constitution.  There was discussion around 
teams fundraising.  Louise motioned that each team is limited to one fundraiser 
and this has to be approved by the MLMH executive.  Richard seconded.  Carried

The Atom Neahl team is selling popcorn as a fundraiser this year, and Fred 
Senger’s Novice team will be selling the hockey spirit calendars this year.


Jeff made the suggestion that MLMH do another big fundraiser, other than 
drafts/raffle tickets so that teams don’t have to fundraise, and thus keep teams 
from approaching businesses in Meadow Lake as they are approached by so many 
other organizations for fundraising already.  This is something that will be 
reviewed for next season.


Jerseys – It was discussed that there are a lot of MLMH jerseys that are 
damaged, stained, and rusted.  Jerseys should be gone through at the end of the 
season, and perhaps MLMH should look at 
purchasing new jerseys every year or 
so.  This should be reviewed again.  Coaches and managers should not be 
allowing players to drink colored drinks as the jerseys stain easy.

There are currently teams in need of jerseys, and businesses have been 
approached by some teams already, looking for sponsorship of jerseys. Louise 
made a motion that all new jerseys must have the MLMH colors and logo, 
and all 
requests for the purchase or sponsorship of jerseys must go through the 
executive first.  Chris seconded.  Carried


Jeff made a motion that Cavalier Agro can sponsor the Atom Neahl team jerseys.  
Jeremy seconded. Carried


Jeremy made a motion that Atomic Sports can sponsor the Midget C4 jerseys.  
Jenny seconded.  Carried


Referees – Dale Neudorf is still looking after the Refs for this year.  If he is 
unavailable, Rob Richkun will look after.


Tournaments – Next season, requests for tournaments should be done at the 
beginning of the season, before the scheduling meetings for sure.  Ice is really 
tight this year because there are 16 teams. There is only one division that has 
been able to secure a tournament date and that is Novice.  More than one team 
in a division can have a tournament because MLMH does not look after any 
tournament costs.  Ice time must be requested through the commissioners, no 
managers should be requesting ice directly to the ice scheduler.  If however, a 
team is looking to book ice just for their team (the team would pay), they should 
find available ice on their own, and request the ice through MLMH by contacting 
their commissioner, who in turn would schedule ice through the ice scheduler.  
This way that team would continue to have insurance in case something was to 
happen during that practice.

Open Discussion

Jeff had brought up the suggestion that every division utilize some sort of 
evaluation in order to pick teams.  The evaluation should be kept simple, 
especially for the younger divisions.  This will ensure there is a paper trail 
justifying how the teams were picked to ensure this is done in a fair manner.  This 
should be reviewed before next season.

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday November 21, 2012 at 7:00.  Venue to 
be disclosed prior to that date.


Meeting adjourned at 8:54.

